
 

 

Arnesby Parish Council 
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in Arnesby Village Hall. 

on 

Tuesday 17th September 2024 at 7.00 pm 

 
Attendees:  

1. Apologies for absence    

o Bob Jones, Jenny Lees 

2. Expressions of interest related to business on the agenda.   

o None 

3. To approve minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 23rd July 2024. 

o Approved 

4. To consider matters arising from the Minutes of the Annual Parish meeting held on Tuesday 21st 

March 2024: 

• Update on Severn Trent Water treatment plant. 

o David Johnstone is still working on getting answers. 

• To receive an update on the complaint from a parishioner regarding the new ”Just Eat” sign 

outside of Little India. 

o The restaurant were contacted and the sign has been removed. 

5. To approve minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Thursday 29th August 2024. 

o Approved 

6. To receive a financial statement  

• for 1 April 2024 to 31st August 2024 (paper APC/Sept24/1). 

o Approved. There were no exceptional items of expenditure in the period. The Parish 

Council currently holds £42,321.09 in surplus funds. 

7. To receive a progress report with the Neighbourhood Plan review. 

o There has been a slight delay in the process. The report is currently with the inspector, 

however, it has now been suggested that we will need to hold a referendum in 

November as the NP includes additional housing. David johnstone is to uincluide a 

piece in the Village Newsletter and will consider the need for flyers once details are 

finalised. HDC will run the referendum. 

8. To consider planning matters. 

• 24/01087/TCA - Works to trees (Fell), Land At Manor Farm, Lutterworth Road Arnesby (461580  

292421) 

o Approved 

9. To receive a report from District Councillor Neil Bannister. 

o Not present 

10. Open session for questions and future business. 

o It was raised that there had been damaged caused to the Village Playing Field by some 

users. Leigh Maidment to speak to those concerned and ask them to refrain. 

o Leigh Maidment informed those present that matters for consideration in next years 

budget should be submitted for discussion at the next Parish Council Meeting, 

19/11/24. 



 

 

o Leigh Maidment informed those present that we had received communication of an 

upcoming Public Transportation Consultation by HDC, but no details had yet been 

communicated. 

o It was asked that now that the lease for the village playing field was agreed, would we 

be moving ahead with the plans for the community play area. Zandra Byatt will canvas 

opinion amongst parishioners. 

o It was asked whether we had made any progress with the provision of a village First 

Aid course. Leigh Maidment advised that we hadn’t had any take up from 

Parishioners, and numbers were needed before we could book something with the 

Red Cross. Leigh Maidment will restart communications with Red Cross to try again. 

 

 

Date of future meetings: 19 November, 21 January 2025 & 18th March.  

Village Hall to be venue if free. 

 

Leigh Maidment,              

Clerk to the Parish Council                                      21st September 2024  

 

 
  

 


